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	Biannual Information Technology Disaster Recovery Test

Our Information Technology Services (ITS) department, in conjunction with support from other key departments, successfully completed a biannual information technology disaster recovery test last week. The objective of the test was to recover mission critical business applications within a 48 hour period in the event of a major disaster that would render the Union Station Gateway building data center inoperable. In all, restoring the critical business applications involved approximately 70 employees completing 146 tasks over the two-day test. Examples of applications recovered included Metro’s Financial Information System, Hastus scheduling and daily operations systems, the Maintenance and Materials Management (M3) system, Human Resources and Payroll, and email.
Meet the Primes Event – February 2, 2012

On Thursday evening, February 2, 2012, our agency hosted the 3rd annual “Meet the Primes” event in an ongoing effort to encourage business owners and prime contractors to initiate team building relationships. Nearly 30 prime contractors and 500 small business attendees gathered to network and discuss teaming opportunities for Metro projects. The event was also attended by District Director from Senator Curren D. Price’s office, James J. Westbrooks; Metro Board Director, Richard Katz; Senior Deputy for Economic Development, Sustainability and Mobility, from Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas’ office, Dan Rosenfeld. The event was organized by our Diversity & Economic Opportunity Department (DEOD) and staff received very positive feedback from prime contractors and the small business attendees.

 

U.S. Secretary Ray LaHood Visits Union Station to Discuss California High Speed Rail

This afternoon, I joined U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood, Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa and other Metro executives with the California High Speed Rail Authority and Metrolink at Union Station to discuss high-speed rail in California. Secretary LaHood said that President Obama is committed to high-speed rail spurring American innovation and jobs. Secretary LaHood called high speed rail “next generation transportation” and said that it would put the U.S. economy back on track. He also said that a high speed rail corridor in California would be a model for the nation. I reported that the numerous transit projects that feed into Union Station would create the connectivity needed to make the high speed rail system a success here in Los Angeles. Numerous media attended, including Los Angeles Times, Channel 22, La Opinion, Los Angeles Streetsblog, KNBC 4, Fox 11, L.A. City View 35, Time Warner Cable, Sing Tao, Korea Daily, China Press, City News, LNS, USC TV News/Radio, KPCC, Telemundo 52, KCBS/KCAL 2/9, Korea Times, Downtown News, and Associated Press. Please click here to view a picture from today’s event. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120207_LaHoodConf068.pdf
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